
Nikki’s Notes 

One of the ministries we were 
able to assist in while in Phnom 
Penh this past month was a 
village kids ministry. Every 
Saturday we would travel a 
good distance to help conduct 
a short bible study. The children 
at the bible club really took to 
our kids and enjoyed 
interacting with “the foreigners.” 
From the first week they wanted 
to know each child’s name. 
While they were able to say 
Julie and Judah’s name easily, 
the name Joshua was quite 
difficult for them to pronounce. 
A group of those children 
eventually began calling him 
“John.” We all got a good laugh 
out of this, except for Joshua, 
who spent a majority of his time 
trying to correct them. The 
language barriers here are 
many and the stories are 
countless! 
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Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

It was with mixed feelings 
that we wrapped up our time with 
Good News Baptist Church in 
Phnom Penh at the end of last 
month. We will miss the dear folks 
that we spent these past months 
with, but are excited to get fully 
involved back in Kampong Cham, 
our home.

We had been holding a salvation Bible study with a lady 
named Srey Own. She eventually decided not to continue 
studying with us, but a neighbor of hers who had been listening 
in on the lessons placed her trust in Christ! Her name is Srey 
Nieng, and she comes from a Muslim background. Please pray 
that she will grow in her faith, and that she will have wisdom in 
dealing with family pressures which are currently keeping her 
from church. 

This month, we are planning to do some more 
concentrated evangelism in Pa-ow, where we currently have a 
weekly Bible study. Please pray in a special way for this effort, 
that God would grant fruit of souls saved, and that a church 
might be established in this needy place. 

We are very excited to see so many who contacted us 
already about visiting on furlough. If you would like for us to 
spend time with you or your church next year, we have dates 
free from March through the end of the year. Just send us an 
email and we can set something up. We’d love to see as many of 
our faithful friends and supporters as possible during our short 
time in the US. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of believers

• Work in Pa-ow

• Ministry plans

• New contacts for Bible studies

Last Service in Phnom Penh


